
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

There will be a number of staffing changes for the start of term 3. Several of them are 

as a result of me taking three weeks long service leave at the beginning of term 3. 

While I am away, Michelle Murphie will be acting Principal. Mrs Murphie’s AST role will 

be filled by Mrs Karen Walker. The Prep/1 class will have Mrs Sarah Davies as their 

teacher. Mrs Davies worked in Kindergarten with Mrs Mead two years ago.  

 

Mrs Kim Tyeson is taking some leave to have an operation on her foot. Grade 1/2 will 

have Mrs Kerry Anne Buckby as their teacher until Mrs Tyeson’s return. Mrs Buckby 

worked in the school at the start of the year and taught Mrs Tyeson’s class for several 

weeks last year. Mrs Buckby will be in the class on Friday this week and will meet with 

Mrs Tyeson to prepare for term 3.  

 

The final change will be on the grade 5/6 class. Mrs Kate Bennett will not be returning 

to Westbury in term 3. Her position will be filled by Mrs Naomi Brown. As Mrs 

Brown is returning to work following the birth of her first child she will initially work 

each Thursday for the first half of term and then take up both Wednesday and 

Thursday from the end of August. Bracknell Primary School have kindly agreed to 

release Mr Eeles from his Bracknell duties to work at Westbury for the first five weeks 

of term until Mrs Brown takes up both days.  

 

Mid-year reports go home on Thursday. Teachers have been working very hard to 

prepare these reports and they will provide the basis for next week’s Parent/Teacher 

meetings. If you have any queries regarding your child’s report please talk to your 

child’s teacher. 

 

Eight students represented Westbury at the Tasmanian All Schools Cross Country at 

Symmons Plains today. This event is huge and being there to participate is the major 

part of the experience. Well done to all runners who gave their best. 

 

Best wishes to our Readers’ Cup team, The Westbury Wonderers, when they 

compete at the annual event at Summerdale Primary School on Wednesday evening.   

 

Kind regards 

Chris Brown 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday 27 June 

- NO hot lunches 

Friday 28 June 

- Friday Sport v Hagley @WPS 

- Sausage Sizzle $2 each (orders 

 close Wed 3pm) 

Monday 1 - Friday 5 July  

-  Book Fair 

Saturday 3 August 

- Music Trivia Quiz @ Westbury 

 RSL 6:30pm 

 

2019 Student Free Days 

Monday 22 July 

-  Professional Learning Day  

Friday 1 November 

- Professional Learning Day  
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WEEK # 19    JUNE 25, 2019 

STUDENT 

ATTENDANCE 

Students arriving after 

9:00am must be signed 

in at the office by a 

parent or carer. 

If your child is going to be 

absent, please don’t forget to 

let the school know either by: 

 calling 6393 1373,  

SMS/text 0455 951 809  

or emailing: 

westbury.primary@ 

education.tas.gov.au 
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mailto:westbury.primary@education.tas.gov.au


The staff, students and wider Westbury community wish 

the following student a very Happy Birthday this week: 
 

Jasper H. 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2019  

 Friday 5 July 

 
Tuesday 23 July (Monday student free day) 

Friday 27 September 

 

Monday 14 October 

Thursday 19 December (students finish) 

Friday 20 December (teachers finish) 

Source: https://www.education.tas.gov.au/about-us/term-dates/  

STARS CERTIFICATES  

Congratulations to the following students who received 

Certificates at our last Assembly. 
 

  KINDER    Isla B. 

  GRADE P/1   Harriet G., Harper K., Tayte A.,   

          and Matilda L.     

  GRADE 1/2   Thomas K. and Brock J. 

  GRADE 3/4   Keith J. and Nickola R.       

  GRADE 5/6   Jake R. and Jessie W. 

 

The following student achieved 150 stars 

on 19 February 2019 for following our 

school expectations: 

Isabel B. 

 

 

 
 

THE FOLLOWING “HOT LUNCH SPECIALS”  

ARE AVAILABLE AGAIN THIS WEEK! 

 Chicken Tender Strips      $1.00 each   
(Mayonnaise as a dipping sauce on request) 

 Bolognaise Pasta         $3.00 

 4” Garlic Bread          $1.00 

 Corn on the Cob         $1.00 each 
 

If you would like to order one of these specials, please 

make sure your order is in an envelope with the 

correct money and returned to the office by: 
 

 

 

All regular hot lunch items will still be available and can be 

ordered as normal up until 3:oopm Wednesdays.

9:00am Friday 28 June 

 

 

 

There are just  boxes left to sell!  

 
 

If you think you could sell some Freddo’s,  

please see the office to pick up a box.   

Your help is greatly appreciated. 

It’s now time to return all money and any 

unsold chocolates to the office as soon as 

possible.  Thank you. 

Sausage Sizzle 

This Friday 28 June 

$2 each 

Orders need to be back to the office by:  

3:00pm tomorrow, Wednesday 26 June. 
 

(Order forms are available at the office) 



School 

Banking 

 day is every 

Wednesday 

Woolworths 

Earn & Learn 

Stickers 

 

 

 

Our tally so far:  

22, 526 

Hot Soup Day 
                         

Over the winter months we will be offering soup on Wednesdays through the Chaplaincy program. 

The soup on offer next week is Cauliflower and Cheese Soup.  This will be free to all students at lunchtime.  
 

If your child/ children would like soup next Wednesday 3 July, please fill out the form below and return to the school 
office by Friday 28 June. 
  

Cauliflower and Cheese Soup  
  

  INGREDIENTS 
  2 tablespoons olive oil 
  1 large onion, peeled and chopped 
  2 garlic cloves, chopped 
  1 potato, chopped 
  1 large cauliflower, cut into florets 
  300 ml chicken stock 
  300 ml milk 
  salt & pepper 
  Cheese  

 
If your child/children would like soup and a bread roll on Wednesday 3 June, please fill in the form below and return to the 

office by Friday 28 June.  

TERM 2  

ASSEMBLY TIMETABLE  

Assemblies occur on 

Wednesday at 2:10pm.  

Week 10 Kinder 

FOR SALE 
 

40 x green chairs for sale  
 

$5 each 
 

See Fiona Curtis in office. 

METHOD 
Using a deep saucepan, heat 2 tablespoons of olive oil, add chopped onion 
cook until soft, but not brown about 5mins. 
Add chopped garlic cloves. 
Place the cauliflower and chopped potato into the saucepan, followed by 
chicken stock and milk and bring to the boil. 
Cover the soup and simmer for 15-20 minutes, or until the cauliflower is soft. 
Puree the mixture 
Season to taste with salt & pepper and add a sprinkling of grated cheese. Serve 
it warm with crusty bread. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 

HOT SOUP DAY 
 

Name:________________________________________________________     Class:_______________________________ 

 LEVY PAYMENTS ARE 
NOW OVERDUE 

If you have not yet paid your levies or 
would like to discuss payment options, 
please contact Fiona Curtis, School 
Business Manager, on 63 93 1373 or call 
into the School Office. 

Pine Cones:  $10 large bag  ($5 small bag) 

Sheep Poo:  $5 small bag 

 Orders can be left at the school office. 

Westbury Primary School students are selling 

pine cones & sheep poo as a fundraiser for 

their grade 5/6 Canberra camp.   



School Series Cross Country 

The School Cross Country Series run by Newstead 

Athletics concluded with the 6th run at Trevallyn 

Reserve on Saturday. 

Well done to all children who represented Westbury 

Primary School.  It was wonderful to see them 

displaying the values of aspiration, growth and 

good sportsmanship. 

Pictured are our runners Jorja, Oscar, Henry, Lottie, 

Willow and Harper after their run at Grindelwald. 

A big thank you to Barbara Clayton and her team at 

Newstead Athletics for organising this wonderful 

series. 

BOOK FAIR -   Next Week! 

The Scholastic Book Fair will be held next week, 1st-5th July, 

coinciding with Parent Teacher week.  

This year the Book Fair will be open at the following times: 

Monday 1st – Lunchtime, after school from 3pm-4pm 

Tuesday 2nd – Lunchtime, after school from 3pm-7pm 

Wednesday 3rd – after school from 3pm-5pm (please note 

finish time has changed). 

Thursday 4th – Lunchtime 

Friday 5th – before school from 8.30am-9.00am, Early 

Learning session, Recess time. 

All sales at the Book Fair benefit our school by giving us a 

percentage of the sales to spend on new books for our library.  

Sales are cash only. 

If you are able to volunteer at a Book Fair session please let 

Tenille or Jessica know, or leave your details and availability at 

the office. 

Just a reminder for parent-teacher interview times:  We 

welcome sensible browsing if families are intending to 

purchase items from the Book Fair, but it is not a play area or 

child-minding space. 

Book Fair Voucher Winners 

The following children were the lucky winners of a $10 voucher 

to spend at the Book Fair: 

       Kinder:   Jasper H. 

       Prep/1:   Tayte A. 

       1/2:     Brock J. 

       3/4:     Oscar W. 

       5/6:     Sam L. 

Two $5 vouchers will also be drawn during Early Learning on 

the 5th July (to be used that day).   

Keep an eye out for your family’s Book Fair Brochure which we 

will send home later this week. 

Book Fair Volunteer Co-ordinators; Tenille Rosevear and 

Jessica Marston (phone 0439315369) 

Book Fair Co-ordinators – Tenille Rosevear and  

Jessica Marston (parent volunteers) 

 

 



Kinder-Grade 2 

students 

participated in the 

Ditto Keep Safe 

Adventure Show 

last week - 

Wednesday 19 

June . 

 

 

Here is a selection of 

some of the fun 

activities that 

children participated in 

at After School Care 

this month with 

Robyn. 



CONTACT DETAILS 

Taylor Street Westbury Tas 7303  

Phone: 03 6393 1373 

Email: westbury.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web:  https://westburyprimary.education.tas.edu.au/SitePages/

mailto:westbury.primary@education.tas.gov.au
https://westburyprimary.education.tas.edu.au/SitePages/Home.aspx

